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Hello to all Auxiliary Members!!!

     Once again, I am having problems with my computer — sometimes it takes just a little 
patience and waiting for the magician to fix things for me.

     Hope you all have had great Christmas and New Year festivities. Please send unit pictures to 
our Historian, Pat Burr.

     Hopefully with the New Year, we will be able to help La Habra get set up and functioning 
soon. If anyone is interested in helping with this,, please let me know. We also, have several 
units needing help in different areas AND we have one unit that will be going back on 
“probation” status at the annual Department Executive Committee meeting coming up this 
month.

     Every member is invited to our District meeting this month on 01/112025 as we will be 
having our Department President, Linda Hayes, visiting our district. The meeting is at the 
Anaheim Post 72 located at the corner of Lemon Street and La Palma Avenue in Anaheim at 
10:00 a.m. ---please carpool as parking at the Post is quite limited.

     Lastly, there are some Units that seem to be having “Unit” problems — please discuss these 
problems as outlined on the cover of the December “Slice of Orange” news. We are here to 
help which we cannot do unless the steps have been followed. AND if anyone would like to 
help with the La Habra Unit, please let us know ASAP as the 13 applications have already been 
sent to Department. 

     See you soon — thank you for all that you are all doing for our veterans and their families!

District President, Pat
Phone: (714) 342-4173

Pat



District 29 Officers and Chairs

President,  Pat Alvarez          714-342-4173
ed50pat49@yahoo.com

Vice President I, Cindy Mayfield    714-308-2862
samramay@yahoo.com

Vice President II, Cindy Edes        714-906-6021
cindyedes@gmail.com

Secretary,  Noella Passarelli      714-756-0236
n.passarelli83@gmail.com

Treasurer, Kim Thompson      714-713-1052
kt040495@yahoo.com

Chaplain, Gail Spitzform       626-506-0366
spitz316@aol.com

Historian, Pat Burr       949-633-1848
pat949@comline.com

Americanism, Kristin Landis      562-964-9020
klandis515@yahoo.com

Aux. Emergency Fund, Nancy Hall,   714-504-8433
nancytchs@aol.com

Children and Youth, Dar Phillips   714-293-6157
justdardar@gmail.com

Community Service, Stacey Smith   714-273-8111
Onyxbear612@yahoo.com

Constitution & By-Laws, Cindy Edes   See VPII

Education, Wendy Hart Hagen   714-448-0254
wendyhart.oc@gmail.com

Girls’s State, Noella Passarelli  See Secretary

Junior Activities, Joanna Garcia   562-225-8411
jgarcia90815@yahoo.com

Leadership, Cindy Edes   See VPII

Legislative, Leisha Fauth  714-469-1825
lfauth36@gmail.com

National Security, Yoli Gonzalez  See Sergeant-at-Arms

Past President’s Parley, Pat Burr  See Historian

Poppy: Pat Alvarez   714-342-4173
ed50pat49@yahoo.com

Public Relations, Wendy Hart Hagen  See Education

Veteran’s Affairs and Rehabilitation  Cindy Mayfield
See VPI

National Security, Yoli Gonzles  909-730-9212
yoligz@yahoo.com

Sergeant-at-Arms, Yoli Gonzalez       909-730-9212
yoligz@yahoo.com

Asst. Sergeant-at-Arms, Janet De Monceau Bergendal
949-887-8945    rjdumon@yahoo.com

“Linda is a lifetime member of the Palmdale American 
Legion Auxiliary Unit 348.  Her eligibility is through 
her father’s service as a US Marine during WWII. Her 
husband served during the Vietnam era in the US 
Army. She and her husband are 32-year members of 
the American Legion Family.

She has been a Department Chairman for twelve 
terms, the 2023-2024 Vice President, and was the 
Representative to the Lancaster CalVet Home.

Linda served as Unit President for multiple years. She 
served as District 20 President in 2011-2012. She has 
held nearly all positions and chairmanships at both 
the unit and district levels.

After graduation from high school, she went to 
business school in Bakersfield. Linda was later 
employed by the Acton-Agua Dulce Unified School 
District where she retired after 28 years; her job titles 
included School Secretary and Administrative 
Secretary to the Superintendent of Schools for 22 
years. Upon her retirement, she and her husband 
were co-owners of Screenmobile of the Antelope 
Valley and Victorville/Apple Valley. Linda also worked 
weekends as a bartender at Post 348.

Linda is the mother of two sons (both SALs) who 
were avid baseball players all through school, 
including the American Legion Baseball program in 
Palmdale. Richard and Linda have a combined family 
of three more sons, four granddaughters, two 
grandsons, two great-grandsons, and two great-
granddaughters.

Linda enjoys time with her family, cooking, reading, 
jig-saw puzzles, sudoku, traveling, and camping. She 
especially enjoys a good game of Solitaire with her 
granddaughter.”

from:  https://calegionaux.org/



GIRLS STATE





AMERICANISM

D29 Unit Presidents & Americanism Chairman:

Let me start by thanking all Units/Chairman that have submitted their Mid-Year reports! As of 
this morning I have received 10/16 and can accept late submissions at today's district meeting 
or via email by end of day from those that have not done so (you will receive a separate 
courtesy email reminder if your Unit's report is still outstanding). Again, Americanism is more 
than just the youth essay contest and should be part of and practiced by ALL units and 
members so at the very least/bare minimum report your hours for holidays observed and 
flying your flags. 

December 28th is National Pledge of Allegiance Day, and our National Chairman put together a 
wonderful newsletter with information/history for observance of this which you can also email 
or print and share with local schools/educators and your members. It's even themed with a 
patriotic Christmas image for the Holidays. I've attached a copy to this email for your 
reference and convenience.

Have you been making/distributing Star Spangled Kid Kits? As you/your Units support holiday 
toy drives, family adoptions (especially for our veteran/military families), and participate in 
community celebrations consider adding Kit items/publications, coloring books, comic books, 
etc. Being the Holiday season even an American Flag or other patriotic themed ornament 
handout or pledge of allegiance bookmarks with gifted books. Get creative, have fun, and 
track how many you distribute. For January I'm working on some special resources to 
handout/present in honor of Madam Department President (AKA Lady Liberty's) District Visit 
with her American the Beautiful theme as inspiration. I've attached a short resource flyer for 
some of the items for Kits you can order through emblem sales with this email. There is also 
another free American Activity book I found which can be downloaded from the Disabled 
American Veterans website (www.dav.org) - copy attached for your use and convenience. 

Lastly, I know you are all working hard on advertising or with local schools for the current 
year's Americanism Essay Contests. The Department chairman is now looking for next year's 
essay title submission suggestions. If you have any educators that would like to submit a 
proposed essay title, or you have one yourself for one/any of the age groups please email 
them to me before Christmas so I can ensure they are respectively forwarded to the Chairman 
before her January 1st deadline. Be sure to include the name and unit # on your 
emails/submissions. Submissions will be reviewed by the committee during D.E.C.

Thank you all again for your hard work and dedication for this program, your Units and 
community! 

Happy Holidays and Merry Christmas! 

Kristin Landis 
District 29 Americanism Chairman 
ALA Unit 716 President 
3252 Florista St
Los Alamitos, CA 90720
(562) 964-9020











EDUCATION

ON THE NEXT PAGE
YOU WILL FIND INFORMATION
THAT MUST BE DISTRIBUTED
TO THE PROPER PERSONS

NOW.

TIME IS OF THE ESSENCE.



 Each Veterans Affairs medical center may 
nominate one Veteran Affairs Volunteer 
Services (VAVS) Student Volunteer to be 
considered for this scholarship. The nominee 
must have completed 100 hours of regularly 
scheduled VAVS during a calendar year prior 
to September 1. LAST DAY TO APPLY DEC. 
31.

https://www.volunteer.va.gov/ParkeScholar
ship.asp

JAMES H PARKS
SCHOLARSHIP

LUCILLE GANEY 
MEMORIAL 

SCHOLARSHIP
Eligibility for all educational scholarships to be 
awarded by the Department of California shall 
be granted only to students attending schools 
in California and who are a veteran, son, 
daughter, or spouse of a veteran.

Applicants for any Department of California 
Scholarship must be a resident of the State of 
California and planning on attending a college 
or university in California in the Fall. 
(Exception: Lucille Ganey Scholarship.)
chrome-
extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://calegion
aux.org/resources/scholarships/scholar-e21g-lucille-ganey-
memorial-scholarship.pdfContinuing/Re-entry Students 

or students pursuing a 
higher degree Scholarship

Eligibility for all educational scholarships to be 
awarded by the Department of California shall 
be granted only to students attending schools in 
California and who are a veteran, son, 
daughter, or spouse of a veteran.

Applicants for any Department of California 
Scholarship must be a resident of the State of 
California and planning on attending a college 
or university in California in the Fall. (Exception: 
Lucille Ganey Scholarship.)

chrome-
extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://cale
gionaux.org/resources/scholarships/scholar-ca-E21c-app-
for-ed-assist-for-continuing-or-reentry.pdf

Educational Assistance
General Scholarship 

Eligibility for all educational scholarships to be 
awarded by the Department of California shall be 
granted only to students attending schools in 
California and who are a veteran, son, daughter, 
or spouse of a veteran.

Applicants for any Department of California 
Scholarship must be a resident of the State of 
California and planning on attending a college or 
university in California in the Fall. (Exception: 
Lucille Ganey Scholarship.)
chrome-
extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https://calegi
onaux.org/resources/scholarships/scholar-ca-e21-
application-for-ed-funds.pdf

EDUCATION

APPLY: September 1, 2024 to March 26, 2025
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WE LOVE OUR VETERANS! 

It’s that time ladies for sending words of comfort and care to our veterans on Valentines 
Day.  

Hoping our units can send gift bags of love with a handwritten Valentines card. Work with 
your juniors and Auxiliary as a project for our veterans at the VA Hospital. We will cover 
Community Living Center, Blind Unit, Fisher House, Spinal Ward and PierGroup.  
I can pick up gift bags at our District meeting February 8 at Cypress. I thought I would 
send this out now in order for you to work with your units in January.  

Gift bag stuffers:

* tooth brush and toothpaste
* mouthwash
* hand lotion they do like old spice or Irish spring scents
* shampoo/conditioner old spice or fragrant male scent
* hand sanitizer
* chapsticks
* journal book/stationary
* paperback books
* small games or fidget items
* snacks- beef jerky, cookies, popcorn, chips, candy, anything munchie
* fruit drinks
* sugar free cookies and candies
* hairbrush or comb
* tissue packets
* Beanie or baseball caps ( no pink or purple colors, men prefer dark colors)
* Sunscreen

Please tag your gift bag if it is a special need, sugar free, female. This is made  possible 
from all of our Units. Your endless energy helping our vets are appreciated.  
Figure about 15 bags per unit. Decorate your bag and cards anyway you want. Amazing 
how creative we can get.  

If any questions, please give me a call 714-308-2862. 

Thank you, Happy Holidays.  

Cynthia Mayfield 
Hospital Dep VA&R Chairman 

Cindy

VA&R



Congratulations to District 29!!! 
As you can see, we are at 76.46%. 
We have seven units that have hit the next 
goal target!

UNITS HAVE TIED FOR FIRST PLACE 88.24 
  281
  257
  UNIT 295   87.23%
  UNIT 133   85.59%
  UNIT 132   84.13%

Thank you for our mid-year reports. Your 
hard work shows what you can do for our 
units.

See attached Membership Report

MEMBERSHIP



Cookies and Gift Bags for Veterans House

South Orange County Unit 281 has been busy this holiday season. At our December 
Unit meeting, we packed boxes of holiday cookies and assembled gift bags that 
included a blanket, the cookies, Walmart gift cards, and lots of Christmas cards for 
the residents of Veterans House in Santa Ana. Our VA&R Chair, Patty Mouton, and 
several members delivered the gifts, and a catered California Pizza Kitchen dinner, 
and enjoyed talking to the vets. "It was grand fun, and well-received," Patty said. 

Wreaths Across America

A small contingent of ALA Members from South Orange County Unit 281 and San 
Juan Capistrano Unit 721 journeyed to Riverside National Cemetery to participate in 
Wreaths Across America, on Saturday December 14. The inspiring ceremony, 
representing all branches of the military, reminded us not only to remember and 
honor those who have served our country, but also teach future generations that the 
freedoms we enjoy are not free. Our group then gathered wreaths, fluffed the bows, 
and respectfully laid the wreaths at veterans graves, saying their names, and offering 
a brief prayer of thanks. 

UNIT 281
OUT & ABOUT



UNIT 281
OUT & ABOUT



UNIT 721
On the MOVE

9-Nov 291 9:30AM NEWPORT HARBOR 215 15th St, Newport Beach, CA 92663

7-Dec 131 10AM SANTA ANA 1404 N Grand Ave, Santa Ana, CA 

11-Jan 72 10AM

ANAHEIM                         
PRESIDENT LINDA HAYES 

VISIT TO D29 936 N Lemon St, Anaheim, CA 92805

8-Feb 295 9AM CYPRESS 5646 Corporate Ave, Cypress, CA 90630

8-Mar 281 9AM SOUTH ORANGE COUNTY Sea Country Community Center, 24602 Aliso Creek Rd, Laguna Niguel 92677

12-Apr 133 9AM HUNTINGTON BEACH Memorial Hall - 1718 Orange Ave., Huntington Beach, CA 92648

10-May 327 9AM LEISURE WORLD 1353 Seal Beach Blvd, Seal Beach  CLUBHOUSE MEETING LOCATION TBA

14-Jun 555 10AM MIDWAY CITY 14582 Beach Blvd, Midway City, CA 92655

JULY NO MEETING NO MEETING NO MEETING

UPCOMING MEETINGS:

On December 19, 2024, brand 
new member, Tonya Wood,
of Unit 721 and Laura DiGilio 
were honored to serve dinner 
to 1st Combat Engineering 
Battalion, approx. 900 Marines 
and their families on Camp 
Pendleton.

SJC, CA Unit 721 : Wreaths Across 
America Dec. 14 at Riverside  
Cemetery. Pam Newlin, Jennie
Gee-Storie and Connie Weingart
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